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Perth WA 6000 
 
Dear Ms Walters 
 
RESPONSE TO ISSUES PAPER - ALLOWABLE REVENUE AND FORECAST CAPITAL 
EXPENDITURE FOR THE AUSTRALIAN ENERGY MARKET OPERATOR 2016/17 – 2018/19 
 
NewGen Power Kwinana (NPK) welcomes the opportunity to provide comments on the paper 
entitled “Issues Paper - Allowable Revenue and Forecast Capital Expenditure for the Australian 
Energy Market Operator 2016/17 – 2018/19” (Issues Paper).  This paper was published by the 
Economic Regulation Authority (Authority) on 27 October 2016. 
 
NPK notes that Authority will conduct a review of the allowable revenue proposed by AEMO. One 
of the objectives of this review is as set out in MR 2.22A.11(b).  That is, seeking to achieve the 
lowest practicably sustainable cost of delivering the AEMO’s services. 

Benchmarked against the NEM 
MR 2.22A.11(c) states that “where possible, the Economic Regulation Authority should 
benchmark the Allowable Revenue and Forecast Capital Expenditure against the costs of 
providing similar services in other jurisdictions”.  It is noted that the market fee per unit of 
electricity consumption in the WEM for 2016/17 is $1.892/MWh1.  This rate is high when 
benchmarked against that in the NEM of $0.39/MWh2.   
 
NPK considers the proposed adoption of the AEMO’s NEM’s system and processes (under the 
Electricity Market Review) to be an opportunity to narrow this rate gap.  NPK anticipated that this 
can be achieved by taking advantage of the merger efficiencies between the NEM and WEM 
operations.  Instead, NPK observes that the rate gap may become even larger when the new 
energy market arrangement begins in year 2018 if the proposed allowable revenue is approved. 
 
In order to achieve the lowest practicably sustainable cost, NPK recommends that the Authority 
seeks to narrow the rate gap to the maximum extent possible.  This can be achieved by the 
Authority seeking opportunities to further reduce duplications of functions (and costs) between the 
NEM and the WEM operations (in addition to what have already been proposed by the AEMO). 
 

                                                 
1
 AEMO, Western Australian Functions – Budget and Fees 2016/17, https://www.aemo.com.au/About-AEMO/~/-

/media/52A2D69D4F9B46AC82FA012B70700CE9.ashx.  The stated Market Fee Rate is payable by generators as 

well as Market Customers.  Hence, the fee per unit of Market Customer consumption is double of the stated rate. 
2
 Electricity Final Budget and Fees: 2016-17, section 1.2, http://wa.aemo.com.au/-/media/Files/PDF/1617--FINAL-

Electricity-Budget-and-Fees-Report.pdf 

http://www.erawa.com.au/cproot/14529/2/AEMO%20Allowable%20Revenue%202016-2019%20-%20%20Issues%20Paper.pdf
http://www.erawa.com.au/cproot/14530/2/Attachment%20-%202016-2019%20WA%20Functions%20Allowable%20Revenue%20Proposal.PDF
https://www.aemo.com.au/About-AEMO/~/-/media/52A2D69D4F9B46AC82FA012B70700CE9.ashx
https://www.aemo.com.au/About-AEMO/~/-/media/52A2D69D4F9B46AC82FA012B70700CE9.ashx
http://wa.aemo.com.au/-/media/Files/PDF/1617--FINAL-Electricity-Budget-and-Fees-Report.pdf
http://wa.aemo.com.au/-/media/Files/PDF/1617--FINAL-Electricity-Budget-and-Fees-Report.pdf
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